
Obsolete Policies Consent Agenda Items for  

October 14, 2024 University  Council Meeting 



MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  University Counsel Council 

FROM: Jessica Vodden, Chief Marketing and Communications Officer; Lori Erickson, 

Assistant Vice President of Human Resources; Kay Lennon-McGrew, Deputy 

University Counsel 

DATE:  October 7, 2024 

RE:  Policies for Consent Agenda 

 

 

I. Introduction.  

 

Pursuant to Procedure G of the ETSU Policy Development and Administrative Rulemaking Policy, 

staff, faculty, or students may recommend that a policy be removed. The sponsor of the policy is 

advised of the recommendation and reviews the suggestion with the Office of University Counsel. 

After a legal review and review with appropriate parties, a written recommendation stating the 

reason the policy or procedure is obsolete is made to either Academic Council or University 

Council. The applicable council votes to either approve deletion of the obsolete policy or deny the 

proposed deletion.   

 

II. Obsolete Policies Recommend for Removal. 

 

Current Policy Title  

(click on link to access the policy) 

 
 

Reason for Deletion  

Numbering of ETSU Publications This policy was previously required pursuant to TCA 12-7-

106. This statute has been repealed and the numbering of 

publications is no longer a requirement.  

 

The Office of University Marketing and Communications 

recommends removal of this policy. The Office of 

University Counsel reviewed this policy and has no 

objections to Office of University Marketing and 

Communications’ request to remove the policy. 

https://www.etsu.edu/policies/business-finance/numbering_pub.php


Guests on Campus This was a TBR policy that was housed in HR. ETSU 

revised the Access to University Property on 8/12/2024 and 

information related to Guests is included in this policy.  

 

The Office of Human Resources recommends removal of 

this policy. The Office of University Counsel reviewed this 

policy and has no objections to the request to remove the 

policy. 

  

III. Recommendation.  

  

IN CONSIDERATION of the requests to obsolete the policies listed above, the Office of 

University Counsel recommends APPROVAL of the removal of these policies.  

 

https://www.etsu.edu/policies/human_resources_policies_webpage/guests-on-campus.php
https://www.etsu.edu/policies/office-of-administration/access-to-university-property.php

